
Dear Parishioners, 
 

     It is my great pleasure to announce 
the two new members of the parish 
council: Mr. John DeJak and  
Mr. Joseph Adams.  Mr. DeJak is 
president of Gabriel Richard High 
School in Ann Arbor, avid Latin  
scholar and father of a homeschool 
family. Mr. Adams is a young adult 
who married at Old St. Patrickôs last 
October, they are expecting their first 
child. Both will make a great addition 
to our council! A big thank you to all 
of you who volunteered, I was so  
impressed with the response! We will 
keep your names for consideration on 
future openings!  
 

A couple projects will be beginning in 
the parish that I would like to make 
you aware of. The Finance Committee 
met and approved these last week: 

1. Expansion of our cemetery (to 
the north) with new landscaping, 
roadway, and 500 new burial 
plots. The Cemetery Committee 
has been working on this for some 
time now!  
 

2. Parking lot repaving and new 
lighting: details to be worked out, 
we want to fix the big holes 
(middle part) and put an asphalt 
cap on most of the lot. New light-
ing is being considered, as well as 
other improvements. (the big tree 
by the grotto, will need to be taken 
out as the roots damage the pave-
ment)  

3. A permanent power backup for 
the church 

 

     On the last Sunday in August 
(August 26), Bishop Boyea is coming 
to Old St. Patôs to officially install me 
as your pastor at the 10:30am Mass. 
The Bishop would like members of our 
Parish Council, Finance Committee, 
and parish staff to be present at the 
installation. So if you are part of these 
groups, please plan on attending! We 
will have a potluck with a parish  
picnic/play day following Mass!  
 

     Finally you may or may not have 
heard, that Bishop Boyea has invited 
the whole diocese of Lansing to partic-
ipate in a day long celebration of our 
faith and the new evangelization on 
Saturday, September 22! This is a last 
step in a yearôs long effort by Bishop 
Boyea to re-evangelize and re-energize 
the faith of our diocese! The day will 
begin with a historic Eucharistic  
Procession from the capitol in Lansing 
to the Breslin Center on the campus of 
MSU. I am hoping that all of our 
youth will be able to participate in this 
13 mile long public procession! At the 
Breslin Center, there will be priests 
hearing confessions, a playground for 
kids outside with tv screens, and 
amazing Catholic speakers. The day 
will end with a Mass presided by the 
Bishop with the diocesan priests  
concelebrating. I am really excited 
that Jennifer Fulwier will be a speak-
er. Jennifer is a homeschool mom of  
6 and a national speaker/radio host.  

Some Parish Updates...  

Today  
Join us at 11:45 in 

the Parish Hall  

  
   Are We  
  Products  
 of Chance?  

 

Catholicism:  
Why Not?  

Join us today, Sunday, July 
22nd, after the 10:30AM 
Mass in the parish hall!  
Ben Eriksen will give a talk 
on the question: ñAre we 
products of chance?ò  
Ben is a graduate of our  
St. Augustine Homeschool 
Enrichment Program, and 
currently working on  
a Masterôs Degree in Philos-
ophy at Catholic University 
in DC.  This talk will equip 
you with the intellectual 
tools to respond to the  
modern assumption that  
we are simply products of 
chance. Ben will offer  
specific counterarguments 
against this modern asser-
tion and illuminate the  
significance that this  
assumption has on human 
sexuality, death, and self-
knowledge.  
 

Come grow in your faith!  
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TO PRAY IS TO LOVE MASS INTENTIONS 

ñ...I shall rejoice. For I know that through your prayers and the help of  
the Spirit of Jesus Christ, this will turn out for my deliveranceé with full courage now  

as always Christ will be honored in my body...ò  ð Philippians 1:19, 20 

TUE 700: 
 

WED 830: 
 

   
THU:830: 

  
FRI 830: 

 
SAT 400: 

 
SUN 800: 

  
1030: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Å Please pray for the  
infirm, including: Dan 
Krebs, Patricia Fuller, Lisa 
Ann Kozakowski, John 
LaRock Sr., Michael 
Cooper, Phil Rutledge, 
Kathy Cooley, Robin 
Fahmie, Karen Prins,  
Sandra Adams, Richard 
Pelkey, Tom Dawson, Pete 
Siebertz, Nicole Brcic,  
Angela DiLaura, John  
Dziuban, Jim Stephensen, 
Mason Rutledge,  
Georgiana Bruen, Wayne 
DeForest, Ron Fuller,  

Ann Mary òNancyó Phillips, 
Katie Hutton, Nicholas 
Piklor,  Roger Thomas, 
Betsy & Charlie Rodgers, 
Pam Wiitala, Chris Dreffs,  
Caroline Pribble, Bruce  
Wilson, Emma Thompson, 
Howard Pease, Kelli  
Merlo, Shirley Dreffs,  
Bryan Eaton 
  

 ¶ Please pray for those in 
the military, including:   
Adam Draves, Nathan 
Baker, Garette Moore,  
Larry Workman, Daniel 
Scott Brown, Mark  

Richard, Philip Maxwell, 
Tony Phillips, Anthony 
Darket, Samuel Chase 
Johnson, William Godfrey, 
Bill Lott, Mike Nelson, 
Frank Snaith, Allan  
Fletcher, Noah Kranz, 
Chas & Holly Carter,  
Kevin Galbraith Jr. 
 
 

¶ Pray for vocations to  
the priesthood and  
religious life.   
Michael Kunitz,  
Mark Iadonisi,  
David Pellican 
 

Lauren Koenig 
 
Lucy Brenda  
Therese Bess 
 
Carol Gregoire 
 
Jacob Wilson 
 
Myrtle Hynes 
 
Parishioners 
 
James & Allie  
DeLellis 
 
 
 
 

Y 
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Rachelôs  
Vineyard  
For those healing  
after abortion,  
a Rachelôs Vineyard 
Weekend Retreat will be held  
Friday, August 10 through Sunday, 
August 12 in Lansing. This retreat 
experience is for anyone impacted 
by abortion:   married couples, 
mothers, fathers, grandparents and 
siblings of aborted children, as well 
as persons who have been involved 
in the abortion industry. Contact 
Della Seeley, 989-828-6002, e-mail  

nlcrachelsvineyard@gmail.com ,  
or call Lansingôs New Life Center, 
517-993-0291. 
 

Summer Scripture Days  
"Growing in Faith though the  
Book of Psalms", August 14-16.  
Co-hosted by the Lansing Area 
Catholic Council on Aging, this  
retreat is an opportunity for adults 
set aside time to focus on the Book 
of Psalms and relate Psalms to their 
personal Faith life. Register online-
at www.stfrancis.ws or call  
St. Francis at 517-669-8321. 
 

Novena for Feast of 
Blessed Solanus Casey  
Father Solanus Casey, will be  
remembered on the first -ever  
celebration of his feast day on July 
30th. To mark the historic occasion, 
the Capuchin friars will hold a nine
-day novena (July 22-30), and 
Masses at the Solanus Casey Center 
leading up to the Feast. The novena 
can be found at  
solanuscenter.org/events/feast-day
-of-blessed-solanus-casey/ 
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Join our parish family as we pray and 
play together following the 10:30am 
Mass next Sunday,  July 29th!  We will 
pray the rosary in the Church followed 
by a pot-luck picnic. Hot dogs will be 
provided, please bring a dish to share. 
Pot-Luck lunch will begin at noon with 
sports and games following. Come join 
your parish family for a fun Sunday 
afternoon. 

Her famous conversion from atheism is chronicled in her first 
book: ñSomething Other than God: How I Passionately Sought 
Happiness and Accidentally Found It.ò Fr. Mike Schmitz will be 
another speaker; he is well known for his popular YouTube videos 
on the faith by Ascension Press. Our own Lansing dioceseôs Fr. Joe 
Krupp will also speak Fr. Joe has a column in the Faith Magazine: 
ñIn the Know with Father Joe.ò He has worked extensively with 
high school and college students, and recently been named pastor 
of a large parish in our diocese! It promises to be a great day of 
spiritual renewal! I will be there and I encourage as many of you 
as possible to make the trip! The organizers are working to make  
it as family friendly as possible for families with kids.  If you desire 
to attend, you need to register (for free) as soon as possible  
because seats are going quickly. Please register here:  
madeforhappiness.org   
     We are looking into reserving a bus for our parish, to help with 
travel to the Assembly. Stay tuned for more information.  
 

Letôs keep praying for each other, 

Fr. Tom 
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ST. PATRICK PARISH CALENDAR 
SUNDAY, July 22 

11:45 Talk- Catholicism: Why Not?  

            Speaker- Ben Eriksen 

 

WEDNESDAY, July 25 

2:30 Mass @ Regency Nursing  

         Home in Whitmore Lake 

 

THURSDAY, July  26 

6:00 American Heritage Girls 

FRIDAY, July  27 

7:00 K of C Beads & Brew 

 

SUNDAY, July  29 

9:15 K of C Rosary 

11:30 Parish Rosary 

11:45 Parish Pray & Play Day 

 

 

 

ALTAR SERVERS 
SATURDAY 4:00/July 28 
J. Wild 
C. Wild  
 

SUNDAY 8:00/July 29 
J.P. DeJak 
J.R. Salvato 
  
SUNDAY 10:30/July 29 
J.P Deemer 
B. Deemer 
M. Lizzio 
M. Lizzio 
 
 
 

OLD ST. PATRICK 
PARISH DIRECTORY 

Knight of the Month 

Our Knight of the Month for 

July is John LaRock. John is  

a 3rd Degree Knight, Parish 

Council member and has 

been a parishioner for 28 

years. He worked the Labor 

Day Parish Festivals for 20 years and  

Lenten Fish Fryõs for the past 25 years. He 

is an Extraordinary Minister of Holy Com-

munion and does many odd jobs at the 

parish. John is married and has three  

children and four grandchildren. He was 

self-employed in air duct cleaning for many 

years but is now retired. Congratulations 

John and thank you for your excellent  

service to our Church.  May God Bless You. 
 

Family of the Month 

Our Family of the 

Month for July is the 

Patrick Schloss  

Family. Pat, Sarah, 

and their nine  

children have  

supported the  

parish in many ways and have worked to 

be a Catholic witness in the Dexter and 

Ann Arbor areas. Sarah helps organize 

funeral luncheons and meal trains for new 

moms and Pat is the registrar for the  

St. Augustineõs home school enrichment 

program. Their older boys, Patrick, Joe, and 

John are altar servers. Their eldest daugh-

ter, Mary, helps with babysitting at parish 

events including VBS and preparing meals 

for the RCIA program. The family takes 

great pride in their Nine Kids Farm in  

Dexter, where they produce all-natural 

meats and have regularly donated pigs for 

parish fundraisers. Many parish families 

and others from the community have  

enjoyed visiting the Schlosses at their farm 

or on Facebook to learn how the sanctifica-

tion of work can be fun and tasty! Thank 

you and May Our Lord Bless you Patrick 

and your family for your dedicated service 

to our parish and the Community. 

Join the Knights 

The Knights of Columbus is a Catholic 

Menõs Fraternal Service Organization 

founded by Father Michael McGivney. All  

of the good works we do are formed by  

our four core principles Charity, Unity,  

Fraternity and Patriotism. Become a better  

Catholic, husband, father, brother and man 

by joining the Knights of Columbus to serve 

our Church. Please contact Grand Knight, 

George Pariseau at 734-634-8003  or 

GK10963@mikofc.org. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

IN SERVICE TO ONE, IN SERVICE TO ALL 

Reconciliation  
Tuesday 5:30PM - 6:40PM 
Saturday 2:30PM or by appointment; donõt  
hesitate to call for an appointment! 
 

Weekend Schedule for Holy Mass 
Saturday 4:00PM 
Sunday 8:00AM & 10:30AM 
 

EF/TLM Latin Mass 
2nd Sunday of Month 12:30pm 
 

Weekday Schedule for Holy Mass 
First Saturday of the month 9:00AM  
Tuesday 7:00PM 
Wednesday- Friday 8:30AM 
  

Eucharistic Adoration of Our Lord 
Tuesday 5:30PMð 6:45PM 
First Friday 7:00PMð Saturday 8:00AM 
  

Baptisms 

Baptism Preparation classes as required by the 

Diocese of Lansing may be scheduled to accom-

modate your familyõs needs. Contact Dcn. Frank-

Joseph Papp, 734-426-1070 or email 

fjpapp@umich.edu to arrange date, time and 

location.  
Marriages 
Arrangements are to be made at least nine 
months prior to the wedding. 
Funerals  
Funeral arrangements are made by  
contacting the parish office. 
Parish Registration 
Contact the office for a registration form. 
  

Office hours 
Monday - Friday 9:00AM - 5:00PM 
Office: 734-662-8141  
Emergency: 734-663-1851  
Address: 5671 Whitmore Lake Rd,  
Ann Arbor,  48105 
Website: www.stpatricka2.org 
E-mail: info@stpatricka2.org 
  

Pastor 
Fr. Thomas Wasilewski (#24) 
twasilewski@stpatricka2.org 
 

Priest in Residence 
Fr. Joseph Echeme  
 

Deacon 
Dcn. Frank-Joseph Papp, fjpapp@umich.edu 
 

Parish Secretary 
Debbie Welch (#21) debbie@stpatricka2.org 
DRE / Youth Minister 
Tom Merlo (#30) tmerlo@stpatricka2.org 
Director of Music 
Dr. Robert Wolf music@stpatricka2.org 
Facilities Manager 
Mark Westhoven  mwesthoven@stpatricka2.org 
Knights of Columbus Council 10963 
George Pariseau  GK10963@mikofc.org  
OSP Ladies Society 
Jeanine Jahant jmjahant@gmail.com 
Altar Server Coordinator 
Jennifer Holody ospaltarservers@gmail.com 
OSP Library 
osplibrarian@gmail.com 
Prayer Requests 
ospintentions@gmail.com  
 

Contributions: 
Weekend of July 15, 2018: $9,158.70 
  

Bulletin announcements must be submitted in 
writing to bulletin@stpatricka2.org by Monday at 
noon and will be edited at the discretion of the 
editor or pastor. 
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Catechists Needed!     
Teach the faith to our children in 
the religious education program. 
We are currently looking for 2 nd, 
4th, 5th, and 8th grade teachers. You 
will be surprised at how much you 
learn about the faith through  
teaching it to our young people.  
If interested in serving in this way, 
please contact Tom Merlo at  
tmerlo@stpatricka2.org .  

 

Mass Intentions  
The practice of requesting a Mass 
to be offered for loved ones, living 
or deceased, is a beautiful and  
wonderful part of our Catholic  
tradition. To request a Mass Inten-
tion, call or come by the Parish  
Office to ask for a special day. 
Weekday and weekend Masses are 

available. If you would like to send 
family members a card with the 
date of the celebration, Mass Cards 
are available at the Parish Office. 
Mass Intentions for each week are 
published in the bulletin.  

  

Parish Rosary  
The last Sunday of  
every month after the 
8:00am and 10:30am 
Masses, we will gather 
in the Church to pray 
the rosary together for 
the intentions of our parish. The 
Knights of Columbus will lead the 
8am rosary and Fr. Tom will lead 
the 10:30am rosary. Please plan to 
stay and pray with your brothers 
and sisters in Christ. 
 

Bishop's Priestly Discernment  
Dinner  
Ever wonder about Priesthood? Bishop Earl Boyea  
invites any man who is at least entering his junior year 
of high school to a Priestly Discernment Dinner with 
him and many of the priests and seminarians in the  
Diocese of Lansing at the Bethany House in Dewitt on 
Aug. 19th. The day begins with a 3:00pm welcome and 
concludes with a cookout that wraps up around 

6:00pm.  Questions can be directed to  
Fr. John Linden (Director of Seminari-
ans) at (517) 342-2507 or  
jlinden@dioceseoflansing.org  
Please invite your pastor to join you! 

Monday August 20, 2018  

 
Hawk Hollow and Eagle Eye  

 
For registration and sponsorships, 

call 517-342-2503 or email  
mhufnagel@dioceseoflansing.org 

Healing in Flint  
 

The deacons of the Diocese of 
Lansing have been asked to  
collect items for St. Lukeôs New 
Life Center and St. John Vianney 
School.  
     Please place all donated items 
by the St. Josephôs altar no later 
than August 10th. Thank you for 
your generosity!  
 
The items that we have been 
asked to donate are: 

 

 ̈Childrenôs socks  
 

 ̈Childrenôs underwear 
 

 ̈White copy paper   

K of C Beads & Brew  
Friday, July 27 th at 7:00pm, meet  
parishioners, enjoy conversation and say  
the rosary in front of a bonfire in the back of the  
Parish Hall.  All parishioners are invited.  



 

More photos from  
last weekôs  

Vacation Bible School!  

Photo credit: 
Hailey McInnis  
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August 26 th 10:30am  

Bishop Earl Boyea will publicly install Fr. Tom as Pastor of Old  
St. Patrick Parish at the 10:30am Mass. Following the Mass there 
will be a celebration luncheon at the parish hall. The parish will  
provide the main entrée. Please bring a dish to share. Sign up for 
the potluck celebration luncheon at  http://bit.ly/2uxmy11  


